CABINET MEETING
25th April, 2006

Meeting commenced:
  9.33 a.m.

"
ended:
10.02 a.m.
PRESENT:
Councillor Merry - in the Chair

Councillors Hinds, Lancaster, M. Lea, Mann, Sheehy, Warmisham


and Warner




(Councillors Cullen and McIntyre, Executive Support Members,




also attended)

267.
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were submitted on behalf of Councillors Antrobus and Connor.

268.
MINUTES OF PROCEEDINGS
The minutes of the meeting held on 11th April, 2006, were signed by the Chairman as a correct record.

269.
RECOMMENDATION BY THE CUSTOMER AND SUPPORT SERVICES


SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

A report of the Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee was submitted indicating that it “would like to see the expansion of the E-Surgery pilot, which has been carried out in the Worsley and Boothstown/Ellenbrook Wards, in particular that Elected Members in all Wards to be offered the opportunity to add E-Surgery to the existing methods by which the public can contact them.  This expansion must also have appropriate publicity to ensure that members of the public become aware of the improved access to their local councillor.”

The discussion that ensued on the report included reference to the operation of Councillors’ Advice Bureaux, the means of contact between Councillors and their constituents, e.g. email messages, telephone calls, home visits, etc., and Councillors’ contact with young persons.


RESOLVED:
THAT the abovementioned suggestion of the Customer and Support Services Scrutiny Committee be approved; and that a presentation on this matter be made for Lead Members, at a meeting of the Customer and Support Services Interest Group.

270.
DECLARATION OF A RENEWAL AREA IN BROUGHTON
A report of the Lead Member for Housing was submitted in respect of the declaration of a renewal area in Broughton.


RESOLVED:
(1) THAT the results of the Neighbourhood Renewal Assessment and the Statutory Consultation undertaken in respect of the proposed renewal area in Broughton be noted.



(2) THAT the formal declaration of the area, shown on the map attached at appendix 1 to the abovementioned report, as the Broughton Renewal Area, be authorised.

271.
NEW DEAL FOR COMMUNITIES PROGRAMME DELIVERY PLAN
Councillor John Merry, Leader of the Council, submitted a report in respect of the 2006/07 Delivery Plan for the programme of the Charlestown/Lower Kersal New Deal for Communities Partnership.

During the discussion on the Delivery Plan, particular reference was made to those areas of the City that had not had the benefit of investment from initiatives such as the New Deal for Communities programme.


RESOLVED:
THAT the abovementioned Delivery Plan be approved.
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